CACEO PROVISIONAL SUBCOMMITTEE

SACRAMENTO
March 6, 2008
1 p.m. to 3 p.m.
Minutes
Attendees:
Lindsey McWilliams, Solano County

Cathy Cooper, Solano County

Betty Canady, Sacramento County

Ryan Ronco, Placer County

Jim McCauly, Placer County

Heather Ditty, Sacramento County

Cyndi Helton, Stanislaus County (new committee member)

Maria Alvarado, San Diego County

Gina McFeely, San Diego County

Norma Westbrook, San Diego County

Diane Jones, Sacramento County

Dorothy Scates, Los Angeles

Michael Vu, San Diego County

Elma Rosa, Santa Clara County

Minutes from January meeting were stored securely on a misplaced USB flash drive and will be sent out with these minutes.

1. February Lessons

Everyone had a lot of provisionals with Los Angeles having by far and away the most.  Among the common scenarios were nonpartisan vote by mail voters wanting a party ballot after casting an NP ballot; voters who thought they were registered in a different party; voters who wanted a party ballot from a different party even though they knew what party they were registered with; people who weren’t registered but wanted to vote anyway; and the usual assortment of lost voters (If you didn’t want me to vote here, why’d you put up a “Vote Here” sign?).
These scenarios and others will be supporting material for Count –– No Count Guidelines

Lindsey passed out Solano’s draft DIMS-Net procedures along with samples of logs used to track provisional envelopes and ballots.  He also passed out CCROV 04375 (Nov. 9, 2004, John Mott-Smith) which says elections officials cannot contact provisional voters who did not sign the provisional envelope to do so during the canvass.  Likewise, a voter who failed to sign a voter registration affidavit prior to the election cannot do so after E-15 and have the provisional ballot count.

2. Count –– No Count Guidelines
The committee felt strongly it is important to have guidelines in place for June.  They will have scenarios and flowcharts.  The basis for Count –– No Count decisions are attached.

3. Provisional envelopes

Sandy Brockman repeated her request for samples of provisional envelopes.  An elect-net email went out shortly after the meeting reiterating the request.

There are two basic approaches to envelopes:  1) use them to collect required information which is sufficient to determine the voter’s identity and residence and thus whether the provisional will be counted; and 2) use them as an affidavit.

Lindsey expressed his lack of enthusiasm for using the envelopes as affidavits, as pink envelopes don’t scan well, they are smaller than SoS affidavits, and ballots have to be removed from No Count envelopes to feed through an affidavit scanner.

4. The Provisional Manual
Lindsey said his original goal was to have the manual done by the 2008 Annual Meeting but that did not appear possible.  While the former committee had passed on its paper files, there were no electronic files which means the current committee essentially is starting almost over.  Sandy strongly advocated having a product prior to the June primary which Lindsey said could be the Count –– No Count Guidelines, supporting scenarios, flowcharts, and a table of contents.
